
I. CALL TO ORDER: 
The special meeting of the Board of Directors the Aromas Water District was called to order by 
President Huggins on Wednesday, February ,2012 at 7:02 p.rn. at the District Office located at 387 
Blohm Ave. Aromas, CA. 
II. ROLL CALL: 
Pres. Huggins, Directors Mahler, Holman a Borchard were present. Vice President Dutra was 
absent. General Manager Vicki Morris, Counsel Bob Bosso, Engineer Mike Freitas Staff 
Patten were also present. San Benito Supervisor Anthony Botelho arrived p.m. 

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE: Pres. Huggins led the pledge ailegiance. 
5T ATEMENTS OF DISQUALl : There were no disqualification 
ADDITIONS AND itions or 
ORAL COMMUNICATION: None 
PRESENTATIONS: 

were no reports or {'nrroc 
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of the septic change, providing it met all county requirements. is would be a viable alternative 
for either the modular or the standard construction option. 

Mahler feels that the downtown commerciai building did not present any surprises in the 
inspections paid for by the District. She believes that an offer should have been made. Dir. 
Holman agreed and finds it hard to support another course of action unless this option is 

exhausted first. Customer Wayne Norton asked if there is a formula to determine what should 
in our reserves. GM Morris explained that it was recommended in a rate study that rates be 

increased so that we have a reserve of at least $500,000. We reached that goal, but have used 
some of it to replace the Carpenteria Well. 

Director Borchard distributed a time-line she compiled from minutes to show the historic 
decision making to acquire a new office for the District. She wanted to present this information in 
a manner that would help the Board in its process to make a decision. in the discussions that 
followed, the modular option was presented with photos of the Stevenson campus modular 
buildings. Pres. Huggins suggested that we eliminate the sheriffs office portion of the proposed 
building to lower construction costs. There was a discussion about whether room for a 

substation should be or if the resources have declined so that it 
should no longer be considered. Supervisor Botelho strongly supports a place for the Sheriffs in 
conjunction with a Water office. He feels that it is important for both the commun and 
the Sheriffs, and hopes that something can be done by Benito County to make 
happen, perhaps the capital funds. Supervisor Botelho 
the county also opting for a purchase and new 
costs estate now available. 



II. FUTURE MEETINGS & AGENDA 
The next Regular Meeting will be Tuesday, February zs" 2012 at 7:00 p.rn The location will 
be at the District Office at 387 Blohm Avenue. 

President Huggins adjourned the meeting at 8:22 p.rn. 
Report submitted by Laurie Goodman, Board Secretary 
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